
PRESIDENT OF INDIA’S 2nd WORK ANNIVERSARY 
 

On the occasion of the President of India’s second work anniversary, an enriching activity—
“Writing a letter to the President of India on the Theme: India of My Dreams “was 
conducted at Rashtrapati Nilayam, Hyderabad on July 19th, 2024. Five students from DDMS P. 
Obul Reddy Public School- C. Rishwanth(10-C), Soham.B(10-C), E.Deenadayal(10-B), 
Renuka(10-E), and S. Srinidhi(10-D), took the initiative to write a letter to the President of 
India.  

Their letter addressed key issues such as sustainable development, healthcare, and 
technological advancements, while also expressing gratitude for the President's leadership. 
This initiative was supported by the school administration, which ensured the letter was sent 
through official channels. The activity aimed to enhance civic awareness, develop formal 
communication skills, and inspire active citizenship, reflecting the school's commitment to 
nurturing responsible and engaged individuals. 

 

                


